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 DEPUTY PRINCIPAL UPDATE 

As you would have heard recently in the media, schools will return to full classroom operations for all  

students as of next Monday, 25th May. It is expected that all students will return on this day. 

 
To make this transition a success and to continue to follow the COVID guidelines within the school there 

are some protocols that we need to implement. We ask for support with these matters. 

 
 All normal attendance procedures are back. As announced by  the Minister, school attendance is 

now compulsory as of Monday 25th May. Any students with serious health concerns need to    

obtain a medical certificate and contact the Principal. No students will be allowed to sign out    

during the day unless there is a valid reason and a note is presented to the Deputy Principal    

before 9am. Do not ring up the school and ask for your child to be sent home. Seniors who have 

an approved flexible leave plan can leave during those approved times. 
 Each classroom will be equipped with sanitizers, disinfectant wipes and tissues. Practical       

classrooms have individual PPE and cleaning protocols in place, including gloves and individual 

goggles.  
 However, if your child has an illness, please keep them at home. Students who appear unwell will 

be sent home. 
 No non-essential people to be on school premises. If you wish to see a staff members, an         

appointment must be made. It is recommended that communication with the school be done via 

phone or email. We thank parents for supporting us with this to date. This also includes parents 

delivering items to the school during the day - this should not be occurring.  
 Canteen - will be open 5 days a week. It is still preferred that student's order their lunch before 

school for break 1, form available at the Front Office. From the canteen for break 2. Student's will 

not be allowed to leave school premises to get food, nor can it be delivered to the school. Stu-

dents therefore either need to bring their own food or purchase from the canteen. Card is pre-

ferred over cash at the canteen. No more credit. 
 School returns on Week A. All work needs to be returned from Monday at their first lesson for that 

subject. Any student who was issued with a school laptop, it needs to be returned before school 

on Monday to the Front Office - with charger and fully charged as it will need to be used on       

Monday.  

 Bubblers have been turned off. Students are asked to bring a water filled drink bottle. 

 VET work placements for Year 12 will commence again as of 1st June.  
 No excursions/incursions or assemblies until further notice. Year meetings rather than stage 

meetings will occur. We are able to do this because of our size. 

 Protocols to sport and PE practicals will be modified to meet the AHPPC guidelines.  

 

If you have any questions regarding the return to school please contact the school. 

 

We look forward to seeing all of the students back next Monday 25th May.  

 

 

Stay safe and warm. 

 

Ms Lee Hyland 
Deputy Principal 
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Preparing our students for tomorrow’s challenges through learning 

AROUND THE SCHOOL 

Stage 5 – Pea 
Plant Growing 
Competition. 

 

 Tom Ings’  

Pea Plant 

  

 

The winner will       

receive a steak     

dinner voucher…… 


